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RESEARCH

When it was my honor to be elected president of the N. P. A. in 
1947, I was imbued with the desire to make our organization outstanding 
in leadership, and renowned for service to the pigeon fraternity. A 
keystone in my plans was research, that scientific digging for facts that has 
so changed out modern world.

Service--Leadership--Research became the motto of the N. P. A. It 
is a motto which no other pigeon organization had used, or feels covetous 
about. We are proud of it.

For four years Dr. Willard F. Hollander has been chairman of our 
N. P. A. committee on Research. His digest reports have appeared from 
time to time in the American Pigeon Journal, in the American Racing 
Pigeon News, in All-Pets Magazine, and in our Yearbooks. They have 
dealt with a variety of timely topics, from feeding problems to parasites, 
and from breeding problems to "eye-sign." Numerous anonymous 
members of the committee, both in and out of the U. S. A., have assisted 
in the work.

This information booklet, the first of its kind, grew out of a display 
at the Des Moines 1951 National Show. It is a source of intense 
satisfaction to me that it is the result of my faith in and encouragement of 
just such a project. I am grateful to all who have participated in bringing it 
to publication.

RAY E. GILBERT, President
National Pigeon Association  
1951                                        
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